Newsletter march 2016
Winners of the 100 club 44 linda nightingle.12 sue johns.31 liz redshaw.
Half term was fairly filled with visiting horses,5 in total and another 2 in the pipeline since then.it just shows how lucky we have been and how special our horses are. 
Reminder to bring your DBS numbers in when the form comes back to you.
FUNDRAISING; ernest Jackson(Cadbury)of crediton £2500.Ivybridge short mat bowls £900 .Moorhaven properties £500.Phyllis and Hughie Williams £1000.All very welcome gifts,thank you.
Message from our treasurer any one who can use gift aid please let the office know(you only need to be a tax payer) we can claim it back at the end of the year.
Please do your best to encourage individuals  and groups to support us.
Hayley has yet again donated another hamper for us to raffle.
Lighting; we have to replace some lights in the school, it has been suggested that we should be replacing with LED lights ,10 would cost us over £4000 but over four years we would save that amount in bills.
Cholwell equestrian centre is running a show on the 19thmarch with some classes for us and also raising  funds for us, hopefully we will beable to support them.
A big welcome to our new part time staff Sue and Bea on the yard and Ian our new handyman.
HAPPY HOOF CLUB
Our last event was a fab evening at Nia’s house ,particular thanks to Simon and Annah.Next event 10th april a walk in totnes and then to Alyssa and Vanessa’s house for small eats.
14THMARCH we are joined by 10 volunteers from a local business
9 until 2pm
[bookmark: _GoBack]RIDER FITNESS. Katherine Owen is offering to help riders/volunteers with their fitness. Individual and group programs  ,using a recently purchased mechanical saddle. This is a valuable part of our riders wellbeing. If interested have a chat with Katherine or let the office know. There will be a small charge for this support.
DATES
NO RIDING 8TH 9th and 10th march
14th march community volunteer day
24th march end of term
11th april  restart summer term
